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Salamat po! from children of Paombong 

 

Hello. 

I'm Saito, a regular member. 

On August 24th, I and my mother, the director Ms. Omura's parent and children, her brothers and volunteers 

had volunteer activities in Paombong City, next to Malolos, the state capital city of Bulacan Province. 

First of all, we bought canned sardines, corned beef, PANCIT CANTON (Philippine instant fried noodles) and 

rice for foods distribution activities. All are popular foods in the Philippines. 

We then subdivided the foods we purchased and distributed it to 50 children who were ill or homeless and 

couldn't eat because they couldn't afford it. 

When we distributed foods to children, they were happy and very happy to eat. 

They repeatedly told us "Salamat po!" (Meaning "Thank you" in Tagalog). 

The group of "Children of Paombong" is very grateful to FAITH because we were the first Japanese to support 

them. 

We will continue to support them. 

 

    

 

   


